
The Vatican in World Politics by Avro
Manhattan

This book offers a key to the political situation that shrouds the world. No
political event can be evaluated without the knowledge of the Vatican’s part
in it.

Former FBI agent’s testimony about
government corruption / MK ULTRA mind
control, etc.

Ted Gunderson gives documented proof of a CIA splinter group known as the
Finders, who, according to a U.S. Customs document, was involved in a
kidnapping scheme for child sexual slavery.
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John F. Kennedy’s Speech on Secret
societies and Freedom of the Press
transcribed into text

The very word “secrecy” is repugnant in a free and open society. And we are
as a people, inherently and historically, opposed to secret societies, to
secret oaths, and to secret proceedings.

Vaccinated Populations Suffering
Strange New Illnesses

I transcribed this text from a One America News (OAN) report, from a video a
friend sent me on Messenger. I later found a more complete copy of the video
on Rumble.

Transcription of OAN Report

Cameras from around the world are capturing footage of people collapsing in
spasms, and what some people believe may be the latest symptom of Covid-19
vaccines. Here’s One America News Pearson Sharp with more:
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One America News has extensively covered the dangers of the experimental
chemical injections the government is calling the Covid vaccine. From heart
attacks and strokes to paralysis, neuropathy, and explosive increase in
cancer, autoimmune diseases, and even sudden death with young healthy people
in the prime of their lives simply falling down dead. The list of fatal side
effects from these injections is truly stupifying. While now there are videos
emerging of a terrifying new condition that’s popping up all over the world.

What you’re looking at now is footage from security cameras that shows people
suffering from the effects of some mysterious attack on their bodies. In
every case, it follows the same pattern. The affected person stops what
they’re doing and looks around as if they hear something, slowly turning
their head. Then they start flailing their arms and legs, kicking and
trashing like they’re fending off some invisible attacker. This is followed
by collapsing on the ground in a convulsion, rising and twisting in
uncontrollable spasms. The incidents of this bizarre and frightening new
malady have come out of nowhere, and now it’s being captured by CCTVS around
the world.

Now to be fair, it’s not clear if this vaccine death spiral is linked to the
TCP (?) injections. But when you consider the alarming number of other
gruesome side effects from this vaccine, it’s not hard to believe. As far as
we can tell this has never been witnessed before. And if that’s the case,
then we have to consider what could be responsible.

Now let’s think: What’s the biggest new variable the world has seen in the
last two years? Well, if you’re not a brain-dead member of the Branch
Covidien Fauci Cult, then the answer is simple. Nearly 70% of the world has
submitted to the Covid injections. That’s 5.3 billion people whose bodies are
struggling to adapt to overcome the so-called vaccine toxic effects. And now
we’re seeing the results firsthand.

Peer-reviewed studies show a staggering 94% of covid injection recipients
have abnormal blood, blood that no longer functions normally. This is a
picture of what normal unvaccinated blood looks like at 40 times
magnification, and was taken by doctors in Italy studying the blood of
patients injected with the Pfizer and Moderna vaccines. Now here we have the
same patients just one month after getting the Pfizer injection. You can
clearly see the blood has been drastically altered! With researchers saying
the vast majority of patients they studied suffered severe blood cell
deformation after taking the vaccine. The researchers say metallic objects
that resembled graphene oxide and other compounds like you see here or
discovered floating in the blood. The scientists said they found
extraordinarily anomalous substances in the blood which began forming
gigantic foreign structures. The researchers concluded by saying these
results have never been observed before in any vaccines ever, and that Pfizer
and Moderna need to come clean about exactly what they’re putting in the
vaccines.

They added that the substances in the vaccines are incompatible with normal
blood flow. Those gigantic foreign structures seen under the microscope are
wreaking havoc on the human body. And now coroners and embalmers around the



country are discovering horrifying clots inside people’s bodies! What you’re
looking at are the mysterious clots that are suddenly appearing in vaccinated
people who later died. And medical experts say this is totally new, they’ve
never seen anything like it until last year. (2021)

Lab tests show the clots are made from something other than human blood. And
embalmers says they’re showing up in otherwise healthy people who suddenly
died from heart attacks or strokes. And when they were examined, their veins
and arteries were completely clogged with these strange rubbery fibers that
can be several feet long.

Even the young and healthy can be affected, like a teenage athlete in Ohio
who suffered from a sudden pain in his legs and back and was rushed to the
emergency room where doctors removed a mysterious 6-foot-long clot from his
legs! After finding massive clots it’s not surprising the FDA is withholding
autopsy results of people who died after doing the Fauci vaccines. That’s
right, the FDA is actually refusing to release autopsy results of victims who
received the experimental covid vaccine! They don’t want anyone seeing just
how grizzly the results are.

Considering this is the crap that’s floating around in the blood of everyone
that got the Fauci injection, it’s no surprise that life expectancy in the US
is plummeting at the fastest rate in history. In fact from 2020 to 2021 life
expectancy in the US fell by nearly three years, meaning that people are
dying prematurely at 35 times the rate they were before the vaccines were
introduced. But these mysterious deaths all have one thing in common, one
common denominator: Every one of them received the new experimental vaccine.

At some point, those responsible must be held accountable: The pharmaceutical
giants who made these drugs, the media who pushed their propaganda, and the
elected officials in Washington who made it illegal to refuse them. Until
then, we the people who trusted those officials can only look on in horror
and disbelief at the carnage being inflicted by the murderers we thought
would save us.

(End of transcript)

For the record, my wife and I never trusted what the government had to say
about the Covid vaccine and we remain unvaccinated. Thanks be to our God and
our Savior the Lord Jesus Christ!

America was Mortally Wounded in 1913
by the Federal Reserve Act
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The Federal Reserve Act was signed by President Woodrow Wilson in 1913. He
gave control of America’s economy to a private bank not federal with no
reserve!

The Masonic Christ and the British
Royal Family

Was the late Queen Elizabeth II a true Christian? Or was she promoting a
Masonic christ and only pretending to be a Christian?

Democracy: An Often Misused Term By
Leftist Liberals
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Democracy never lasts long. It soon wastes, exhaust and murders itself! There
never was a democracy that did not commit suicide.- John Adams

Rulers of Evil Chapter 25 THE TWO
MINISTRIES

The final and most controversial chapter of Rulers of Evil by F. Tupper
Saussy.

The Reason for Eroded Civil Liberties:
The Edicts of the Council of Trent
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The Council of Trent was the response of Rome to the Protestant Reformation.
Remember—the Protestant Reformation brought us all of the political liberty
that we know of today.

The Roman Catholic Church – the Snow
White Hiding Behind Governments

The Roman Catholic Church is Roman pagan religion with a Christian face. It’s
the iron mixed with clay in the image of Daniel chapter two.

Age of Deceit – Fallen Angels and the
New World Order
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The New World Order is the globalist agenda by a secretive Luciferian power
elite that is conspiring to eventually rule the world through an
authoritarian one-world government that will replace sovereign nation-states.
The Bible calls it “the Beast” in the book of Revelation chapter 13. Since
2020, New World Order is also referred to as the “Great Reset”.

This documentary was made in 2011 and covers many issues. It’s by no means
dated. The agenda of the Luciferian globalists has not changed, it’s only
become more out in the open. And yet the vast majority of the world still
can’t see it!

Topics discussed

Is there a connection between UFOs, alien abductions, channeling spirits,
demonic possessions, the new age movement, secret societies, and satanism? In
Age of Deceit: Fallen Angels and the New World Order, we investigate why the
New World Order and the Global Elite are tirelessly working to form a One
World Government and who they are getting this instruction from. A biblical
look at the history of fallen angels and it’s relationship to the New World
Order and the new age movement. Topics covered are the fall of mankind, the
pre-flood world as Atlantis, the new age through theosophy, the fallen angels
and their origin of planting the seeds to society, UFOs, ETs and abduction
cases, demonic possession, channeling, and more.

How Catholicism Uses Communism And
Fascism to Control the Masses
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The Roman Catholic Church is the continuation of the Roman empire. It is
ruling the world through both leftist Socialism and the right Fascism /
Capitalism.

Is the American Government Controlled
by a Foreign Power?

This is from chapter one of F. Tupper Saussy’s book, Rulers of Evil.

SUBLIMINAL ROME

“The Roman Catholic Church is a State.” — BISHOP MANDELL CREIGHTON, LETTERS

WHEN A PULITZER PRIZE-winning reporter announced in his 1992 Time Magazine
cover story that a “conspiracy” binding President Ronald Reagan and Pope John
Paul II into a “secret, holy alliance” had brought about the demise of
communism, at least one reader saw through the hype.
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President Ronald Reagan with Pope John Paul II

Professor Carol A. Brown of the University of Massachusetts fired off a
letter to Time’s editors saying,

Last week I taught my students about the separation of church and
state. This week I learned that the Pope is running U.S. foreign
policy. No wonder our young people are cynical about American
ideals.

What Brown had learned from Carl Bernstein I had discovered for myself over
several years of private investigation: the papacy really does run United
States foreign policy, and always has. Yes, Bernstein noted that the leading
American players behind the Reagan/Vatican conspiracy, to a man, were “devout
Roman Catholics” – namely,

William Casey – Director, CIA
Alexander Haig – Secretary of State
Richard Allen – National Security Advisor
Vernon Walters – Ambassador-at-Large
Judge William Clark – National Security Advisor
William Wilson – Ambassador to the Vatican State

But the reporter neglected to mention that the entire Senate Foreign



Relations Committee was governed by Roman Catholics, as well. Specifically,
Senators

Joseph Biden – Subcommittee on European Affairs
John Kerry – Terrorism, Narcotics, and International Communications
Paul Sarbanes – International Economic Policy, Trade, Oceans, and Environment
Christopher Dodd – Western Hemisphere and Peace Corps Affairs
Daniel P. Moynihan – Near Eastern and South Asian Affairs

Bernstein would have been wandering off-point to list the Roman Catholic
leaders of American domestic policy, such as Senate majority leader George
Mitchell and Speaker of the House Tom Foley.

In fact, when the holy alliance story hit the stands, there was virtually no
arena of federal legislative activity, according to The 1992 World Almanac of
US Politics, that was not directly controlled by a Roman Catholic senator or
representative. The committees and subcommittees of the United States Senate
and House of Representatives governing commerce, communications and
telecommunications, energy, medicine, health, education and welfare, human
services, consumer protection, finance and financial institutions,
transportation, labor and unemployment, hazardous materials, taxation, bank
regulation, currency and monetary policy, oversight of the Federal Reserve
System, commodity prices, rents services, small business administration,
urban affairs, European affairs, Near Eastern 6k South Asian affairs,
terrorism/narcotics/ international communications, international
economic/trade/ oceans/environmental policy, insurance, housing, community
development, federal loan guarantees, economic stabilization measures
(including wage and price controls), gold and precious metals transactions,
agriculture, animal and forestry industries, rural issues, nutrition, price
supports, Food for Peace, agricultural exports, soil conservation,
irrigation, stream channelization, flood- control, minority enterprise,
environment and pollution, appropriations, defense, foreign operations,
vaccines, drug labeling and packaging, drug and alcohol abuse, inspection and
certification of fish and processed food, use of vitamins and saccharin,
national health insurance proposals, human services, legal services, family
relations, the arts and humanities, the handicapped, and aging – in other
words, virtually every aspect of secular life in America – came under the
chairmanship of one of these Roman Catholic laypersons:

Frank Annunzio
Edward Kennedy
Daniel Moynihan
Joseph Biden
John Kerry
John Murtha
Silvio Conte
John LaFalce
Mary Rose Oakar
Kika De la Garza
Patrick Leahy
David Obey
John Dingell



Charles Luken
Claiborne Pell
Christopher Dodd
Edward Madigan
Charles Rangel
Vic Fazio
Edward Markey
Dan Rostenkowski
James Florio
Joseph McDade
Edward Roybal
Henry Gonzalez
Barbara Mikulski
Thomas Harkin
George Miller

Vatican Council IPs Constitution on the Church (1964) instructs politicians
to use their secular offices to advance the cause of Roman Catholicism.
Catholic laypersons, “whoever they are, are called upon to expend all their
energy for the growth of the Church and its continuous sanctification,” and
“to make the Church present and operative in those places and circumstances
where only through them can it become the salt of the earth” (IV, 33).
Vatican II further instructs all Catholics “by their competence in secular
disciplines and by their activity [to] vigorously contribute their effort so
that … the goods of this world may be more equitably distributed among all
men, and may in their own way be conducive to universal progress in human and
Christian freedom … and [to] remedy the customs and conditions of the world,
if they are an inducement to sin, so that they all may be conformed to the
norms of justice and may favor the practice of virtue rather than hinder it.”
(IV, 36).

Vatican II affirms Catholic doctrine dating back to 1302, when Pope Boniface
VIII asserted that “it is absolutely necessary for the salvation of every
human creature to be subject to the Roman Pontiff.” This was the inspiration
for the papacy to create the United States of America that materialized in
1776, by a process just as secret as the Reagan-Vatican production of Eastern
Europe in 1989. What? American government Roman Catholic from the beginning?

Consider: the land known today as the District of Columbia bore the name
“Rome” in 1663 property records; and the branch of the Potomac River that
bordered “Rome” on the south was called “Tiber.” This information was
reported in the 1902 edition of the Catholic Encyclopedia’s article on Daniel
Carroll. The article, specifically declaring itself “of interest to
Catholics” in the 1902 edition, was deleted from the New Catholic
Encyclopedia (1967). Other facts were reported in 1902 and deleted from 1967.
For example, when Congress met in Washington for the first time, in November,
1800, “the only two really comfortable and imposing houses within the bounds
of the city” belonged to Roman Catholics. One was Washington’s first mayor,
Robert Brent. The other was Brent’s brother-in-law, Notley Young, a Jesuit
priest.

Daniel Carroll was a Roman Catholic congressman from Maryland who signed two



of America’s fundamental documents, the Articles of Confederation and the
United States Constitution. Carroll was a direct descendant of the Calverts,
a Catholic family to whom King Charles I of England had granted Maryland as a
feudal barony. Carroll had received his education at St. Omer’s Jesuit
College in Flanders, where young English-speaking Catholics were trained in a
variety of guerrilla techniques for advancing the cause of Roman Catholicism
among hostile Protestants.

In 1790, President George Washington, a Protestant, appointed Congressman
Carroll to head a commission of three men to select land for the “federal
city” called for in the Constitution. Of all places, the commission chose
“Rome,” which at the time consisted of four farms, one of which belonged to…
Daniel Carroll. It was upon Carroll’s farm that the new government chose to
erect its most important building, the Capitol.

THE American Capitol abounds with clues of its Roman origins. “Freedom,” the
Roman goddess whose statue crowns the dome, was created in Rome at the studio
of American sculptor Thomas Crawford. We find a whole pantheon of Roman
deities in the great fresco covering the dome’s interior rotunda: Persephone,
Ceres, Freedom, Vulcan, Mercury, even a deified George Washington. These
figures were the creation of Vatican artist Constantino Brumidi.



The fact that the national Statehouse evolved as a “capitol” bespeaks Roman
influence. No building can rightly be called a capitol unless it’s a temple
of Jupiter, the great father-god of Rome who ruled heaven with his



thunderbolts and nourished the earth with his fertilizing rains. If it was a
capitolium, it belonged to Jupiter and his priests.

The Capitol with a close up of the statue.

Jupiter’s mascot was the eagle, which the founding fathers made their mascot
as well. A Roman eagle tops the governing idol of the House of
Representatives, a forty-six-inch sterling silver and-ebony wand called a
“mace.” The mace is “the symbol of authority in the House.” When the
Sergeant-at-arms displays it before an unruly member of Congress, the mace
restores order. Its position at the rostrum tells whether the House is in
“committee” or in “session.”

America’s national motto “Annuit Coeptis” came from a prayer to Jupiter. It
appears in Book IX of Virgil’s epic propaganda, the Aeneid, a poem
commissioned just before the birth of Christ by Caius Maecenas, the multi-
billionaire power behind Augustus Caesar. The poem’s objective was to fashion
Rome into an imperial monarchy for which its citizens would gladly sacrifice
their lives.

Fascism may be an ugly word to many, but its stately emblem is apparently
offensive to no one. The emblem of fascism, a pair of them, commands the wall
above and behind the speaker’s rostrum in the Chamber of the House of
Representatives. They’re called fasces, and I can think of no reason for them
to be there other than to declare the fascistic nature of American republican
democracy.



A fasces is a Roman device. Actually, it originated with the ancient
Etruscans, from whom the earliest Romans derived their religious
jurisprudence nearly three thousand years ago. It’s an axe-head whose handle
is a bundle of rods tightly strapped together by a red sinew. It symbolizes
the ordering of priestly functions into a single infallible sovereign, an
autocrat who could require life and limb of his subjects. If the fasces is
entwined with laurel, like the pair on the House wall, it signifies Caesarean
military power. The Romans called this infallible sovereign Pontifex Maximus,
“Supreme Bridgebuilder.” No Roman was called Pontifex Maximus until the title
was given to Julius Caesar in 48 BC. Today’s Pontifex Maximus is Pope John
Paul II.

As we shall discover in a forthcoming chapter, John Paul does not hold that
title alone. He shares it with a mysterious partner, a military man, a man
holding an office that has been known for more than four centuries as “Papa
Nero,” the Black Pope. I shall present evidence that the House fasces
represent the Black Pope, who indeed rules the world.
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What Makes A Nation Great? An American
Independence Day Message

I copied this article from my friend Jim Gibson’s Facebook post. If you are
an American, please know our only hope to continue as people free from
tyranny and oppression is to keep to the principles the founding fathers of
America founded our nation on.

What Makes A Nation Great?

By Jim Gibson http://www.jimgibson.net/

On this date (July 4) in 1776, the 13 colonies declared their independence
from England. It would not be until 1783 before they actually gained their
freedom at the signing of the Treaty of Paris. The document upon which all
our laws are based is the Constitution which was signed in 1787. The Founding
Fathers wrote the Constitution whose very foundation was established upon
what was then known as “Natural Law.” One of the most referenced sources
cited by the Founding Fathers during the writing and discussion of the
Constitution was from Blackstone’s Commentaries of English Law. Blackstone
maintained that Natural Law was given to mankind by God. These God-given
principles were to aid man in their governance. Thus, our Constitution
reflects those very statutes which were ordained by God. The apostle Paul
alluded to these principles that govern in the hearts of mankind with these
words as found in Romans1:19, 20 and 2:14, 15.

“Because that which may be known of God is manifest in them; for God hath
shewed it unto them. For the invisible things of him from the creation of the
world are clearly seen, being understood by the things that are made, even
his eternal power and Godhead; so that they are without excuse.”

“For when the Gentiles, which have not the law, do by nature the things
contained in the law, these, having not the law, are a law unto themselves.
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Which shew the work of the law written in their hearts, their conscience also
bearing witness, and their thoughts the mean while accusing or else excusing
one another.”

A person who greatly influenced and inspired the Founding Fathers was John
Locke who wrote about that “Natural Law” that formed the very foundation of
our nation. Listen to his words: “The State of Nature has a Law of Nature to
govern it which obliges everyone…that being all equal and independent no one
ought to harm another in his Life, Health, Liberty, or Possessions.” Notice
the obvious similarity of wording as that also found in the Declaration of
Independence. One historian made the comment that it was the Declaration of
Independence which should actually be considered America’s foundation and the
Constitution was the house upon which it was built. Anna Beth Rankin wrote
that, “The Constitution is the Supreme Law of the United States; however it
has its philosophical roots in the Declaration of Independence.” To this
agrees the statement made by Abraham Lincoln, “the Declaration of
Independence was an ‘apple of gold’ whereas the Constitution was the ‘picture
of silver’ framed around it.” The point being stressed here is that the
Natural Law, as expressed in the Declaration, was laws and rights given by
God, whereas the Constitution was made of laws created by man.

The Framers and early Supreme Court Justices relied heavily on the concepts
as found in the Natural Law. Through the years, the Courts have strayed
further and further from these original principles of law and justice. In
fact, Supreme Court Justice Clarence Thomas was once castigated by a Harvard
Law professor for adhering to these principles of Natural Law. It has been
the trend for several decades now to treat the Constitution as a “living
document.” As a result, it has been relegated to an obsolete and discarded
document in favor of a more fluid social construct which is entirely relative
to the whims of a changing society.

In fact, former President Barack Obama made this shocking statement: “We are
no longer just a Christian nation.” In his speech, President Obama alluded to
the fact that we might have once been a Christian nation, but no longer. What
he said is entirely correct. But our magnificent nation was indeed founded
upon Christian principles. Two professors, Donald S. Lutz and Charles S.
Hyneman made an exhaustive study of our Founders’ most read books, newspaper
articles, and monographs with explicit political content. They limited their
study to the period from 1760 to 1805. They concluded that the most often
cited source was the Bible. This should come as no surprise especially as one
reflects upon the words of Benjamin Franklin at the Constitutional
Convention. Listen to the wisdom coming from this 81 year-old statesman.

“I have lived, Sir, a long time; and the longer I live, the more convincing
proofs I see of this truth, that God governs in the affairs of men. And if a
sparrow cannot fall to the ground without his notice, is it probable that an
empire can rise without his aid? We have been assured, Sir, in the sacred
writings that ‘except the Lord build the house, they labor in vain that build
it.’ I firmly believe this; and I also believe that, without his concurring
aid, we shall succeed in this political building no better than the builders
of Babel… I therefore beg leave to move that, henceforth, prayers imploring
the assistance of heaven and its blessings on our deliberations be held in



this assembly every morning before we proceed to business, and that one or
more of the clergy of this city be requested to officiate in that service.”

Just a few years later, our nation’s second President, John Adams, echoed
these sentiments when he said, “Our Constitution was made only for a moral
and religious people. It is wholly inadequate to the government of any
other.” It is understandable for those who do not like the “strict
constructionist” interpretation of the Constitution when one reflects upon
our present societal morality. In this sense, the Constitution is becoming
more and more foreign to the thought processes of a liberal and progressive
culture.

There was a time in Israel’s history when they were regarded as a great
nation, although small in territory and in population. What made them great?
To find this answer, we need to go back to their very founding. Listen to the
words of Moses as he instructs the children of Israel before they entered the
land of Canaan:

“Behold, I have taught you statutes and judgments, even as the LORD my God
commanded me… Keep therefore and do them; for this is your wisdom and your
understanding in the sight of the nations, which shall hear all these
statutes, and say, Surely this great nation is a wise and understanding
people.” (Deut. 4:5, 6)

Just as the nation of Israel began as a great nation because they were
founded upon Godly principles and laws, so too was the United States great
because they founded our Constitution upon these same fundamental truths.
Alexis de Tocqueville has been quoted as saying that, “America is great
because America is good. When America ceases to be good, she will cease to be
great.” Although this quote has never been verified, its words bear much
truth and are truly sublime.

“Blessed is the nation whose God is the LORD.”

For almost 200 years, it was an accepted premise that our nation was founded
upon Christian principles. In fact, John Adams, the second President of the
United States, made this declaration:

“Our Constitution was made only for a moral and religious people. It is
wholly inadequate to the government of any other.”

Although many people believe, unwittingly, that the Constitution contains the
phrase “separation of Church and State” or “wall of separation”, these
phrases are to be found nowhere within the Constitution or the Bill of
Rights. We find their origin, however, in a letter written by Thomas
Jefferson to the Danbury Baptist Association in 1802. In this letter,
Jefferson uses the phrase, “a wall of separation between Church and State.”
Contrary to the popular opinion of today, Jefferson’s use of the phrase meant
that the Church should be protected from the State or government, and not,
that the State must be protected from the Church. It was President Thomas
Jefferson, in 1803, that recommended Congress appropriate funds “for
civilizing the Indians and promoting Christianity.” Actually, he signed



appropriation bills to Christianize the Indians three different times during
his presidency.

For over 100 years, the Bible was used as a textbook in our public schools.
Sadly, though, this tradition of a Christian America was dealt a serious blow
by the Supreme Court in several consecutive rulings beginning in 1962 and
culminating in June, 1963. It was through these rulings that both prayer and
Bible reading were removed from the public school system. This Supreme Court
decided its decision with a 8 to 1 ruling. The majority, in writing its
opinion, stated that their ruling was one of “wholesome neutrality”. They
further stated that their decision would in no way be deemed as a victory for
“secularism”. We know now that it did have this “unintended consequence”.

As a result of these rulings, our nation began to lose its vision and sight.
We no longer can distinguish between good and evil. Just a few years after
this Supreme Court ruling, Joseph Fletcher in 1966 wrote a book titled
Situation Ethics . In the book, Fletcher argues that there are no moral
absolutes, everything is relative. Infidelity, stealing, lying and a myriad
of other moral turpitudes might be acceptable depending on the situation. In
the Old Testament, during the period of the judges, the Bible records that
“every man did that which was right in his own eyes.”

Since our nation’s founding, the Bible has been used as the rule of law and
has acted as the guide for our country’s morality. Obviously, our moral
conscience as a nation has deteriorated and crumbled. We have forsaken the
only moral compass that has ever been given to mankind.

Is there any hope left for America, for the Church? The answer is yes. With
regard to the Church, we must individually and corporately confess that we
have sinned and failed in our duty and responsibility to God. We must again
turn to the Bible and let God’s Word lead us and guide us in all aspects of
our life. After we have done this, we can then stand on the promise of God as
quoted in 2 Chron.7:14.

“If my people, which are called by my name, shall humble themselves, and
pray, and seek my face, and turn from their wicked ways; then will I hear
from heaven, and will forgive their sin, and will heal their land.”

Globalist Elitists’ Plans for America
Declared in the X-Files

https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/globalist-elitist-plans-for-america/
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Predictive programming is a subtle form of psychological conditioning
provided by the media to acquaint the public with planned societal changes to
be implemented by our leaders. When these changes are put through, the public
will already be familiarized with them and will accept them as natural
progressions, thus lessening possible public resistance and commotion.

Daniel 11:24  He shall enter peaceably even upon the fattest places
of the province; and he shall do that which his fathers have not
done, nor his fathers’ fathers; he shall scatter among them the
prey, and spoil, and riches: yea, and he shall forecast his devices
against the strong holds, even for a time.

Do you think “he shall forecast his devices” is referring to predictive
programming? It sure sounds so to me!

Please watch this short one-minute 36 seconds clip and tell and tell me in
the comments what you think. The only thing that would be false is the “alien
technology”. I would call it technology from the spirit world of demons and
devils.

https://www.jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2022/06/x-files-drops-the-tr
uth.mp4

The X-Files is an American science fiction drama television series. The
series revolves around Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) special agents
who investigate X-Files: marginalized, unsolved cases involving paranormal
phenomena. The original television series aired from September 1993 to May
2002, on Fox.

Current Justices of the Supreme Court:
Six Out of Nine are Catholics
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Six out of nine current Supreme Court Justices were nominated by Republican
Presidents! And yet Roe vs. Wade has still not been overturned. And six out
of nine are Roman Catholics who are supposed to be against abortion, one is
Protestant who should be against abortion, and only one is of a non-Christian
faith! All people who call themselves Christians should be against abortion.

John G. Roberts,
Jr.

John G. Roberts, Jr., Chief Justice of the United States,
President George W. Bush, Republican, nominated him as Chief Justice of the
United States, and he took his seat on September 29, 2005. Roberts is a
devout Catholic and is married to an ardent pro-life activist. In spite of
the fact he was nominated by a Republican and is supposed to hold traditional
Christian values, he ruled with other Supreme Court justices in July 2020
that Nevada can impose tighter restrictions on churches than casinos to
enforce social distancing guidelines. Moreover, Roberts concurred with the
liberals on the court to strike down a Louisiana anti-abortion law! Why
doesn’t the Pope excommunicate the guy? Something sinister is afoot. Maybe
the RCC’s stance against abortion is really phony after all.

Clarence Thomas

Clarence Thomas, Associate Justice,



President George Herbert Walker Bush, Republican, nominated him as an
Associate Justice of the Supreme Court and he took his seat on October 23,
1991. Thomas was raised Catholic and attended a Catholic seminary.

Ketanji Brown
Jackson

Ketanji Brown Jackson Associate Justice,
On February 25, 2022, President Joe Biden nominated Jackson to be an
associate justice of the Supreme Court of the United States. Jackson is an
independent Protestant according to Wikipedia, but probably not a real born-
again Christian because she will not define the word “woman.” She’s probably
Woke.

Samuel A. Alito,
Jr.

Samuel A. Alito, Jr., Associate Justice,
President George W. Bush, Republican, nominated him as an Associate Justice
of the Supreme Court, and he took his seat on January 31, 2006. Alito is a
practicing Catholic.

Sonia Sotomayor



Sonia Sotomayor, Associate Justice,
President Barack Obama, Democrat, nominated her as an Associate Justice of
the Supreme Court on May 26, 2009, and she assumed this role on August 8,
2009. Sotomayor is Catholic.

Elena Kagan

Elena Kagan, Associate Justice,
In 2009, President Obama, Democrat, nominated her as an Associate Justice of
the Supreme Court on May 10, 2010. She took her seat on August 7, 2010. Kagan
is Jewish.

Neil M. Gorsuch

Neil M. Gorsuch, Associate Justice,
President Donald J. Trump, Republican, nominated him as an Associate Justice
of the Supreme Court, and he took his seat on April 10, 2017. Episcopalian,
raised Roman Catholic

Brett M. Kavanaugh

Brett M. Kavanaugh, Associate Justice,
President Donald J. Trump, Republican, nominated him as an Associate Justice
of the Supreme Court, and he took his seat on October 6, 2018. Kavanaugh is a



practicing Catholic.

Amy Coney Barrett

Amy Coney Barrett, Associate Justice,
President Donald J. Trump, Republican, nominated her as an Associate Justice
of the Supreme Court, and she took her seat on October 27, 2020. Barrett is a
practicing Catholic.

The 45 Goals of Communism

I just saw a 2010 documentary film entitled, “Agenda: Grinding America Down”
about the leftist socialist takeover of America. It talks about a book
written in 1958 by a former FBI Agent, Cleon Skousen, called “The Naked
Communist“. On Jan. 10, 1963, Congressman Albert S. Herlong Jr. of Florida
read this list of 45 Communist goals into the Congressional Record. How many
of these 45 goals do you think have been implemented? You can write your
answer in the comments section below.

Some of the goals are dated due to the collapse of the Soviet Union and the
unification of East and West Germany, but from my observation, the goals have
been fulfilled or close to fulfillment by the liberal leftist socialists –

https://www.jamesjpn.net/wp-content/uploads/2020/07/Amy_Coney_Barrett_Cropped.jpeg
https://www.jamesjpn.net/conspiracy/the-45-goals-of-communism/


most of the current American Democratic party members. I enhanced in bold
font the ones I especially find disturbing.

1. U.S. should accept coexistence as the only alternative to atomic war.

2. U.S. should be willing to capitulate in preference to engaging in atomic
war. [Note: These encapsulate the Kennan Doctrine, which advocated for the
“containment” of communism. Establishment figures supporting the amoral
containment policy at least implicitly worked with the communists in scaring
the wits out of the American people concerning atomic war. President Ronald
Reagan undid the doctrine when he took an aggressive stand against the Evil
Empire by backing freedom fighters from around the world that were struggling
against the left-wing communist jackboot. As a result, the Soviet Union and
its satellites imploded, a considerable and unexpected setback to the
international communist edifice.]

3. Develop the illusion that total disarmament by the U.S. would be a
demonstration of “moral strength.” [Note: The nuclear freeze advocates
supported a freeze on American nuclear development only. Rarely were Soviet
nukes or those of other nations mentioned in their self-righteous tirades.
The same advocates now call for reducing American military might, claiming
that there is something immoral about America preserving its military pre-
eminence in the world.]

4. Permit free trade between all nations regardless of Communist affiliation
and regardless of whether or not items could be used for war. [Note: Today,
there are calls to end the embargo on the slave island of Cuba, there were
complaints about the embargo against Iraq, and the U.S., not Saddam Hussein,
was blamed for the suffering of the Iraqi people. Would they have advocated
for free trade with Hitler and his National Socialist regime?]

5. Extend long-term loans to Russia and Soviet satellites.

6. Provide American aid to all nations regardless of Communist domination.
[Note: Such aid and trade over decades contributed greatly to the left-wing
communist liquidation of over 100 million people worldwide, according to the
well-documented “Black Book of Communism.” This aid and trade marks a
shameful chapter in American history. Without the aid and trade, the left-
wing international communist behemoth would have imploded on its own rot a
lot sooner and umpteen millions would have been saved from poverty, misery,
starvation and death.]

7. Grant recognition of Red China and admission of Red China to the U.N.
[Note: Not only did President Nixon fulfill this goal but he also betrayed
America’s allies in Nicaragua, El Salvador, Iran, Afghanistan, Angola and
elsewhere.]

8. Set up East and West Germany as separate states in spite of Khrushchev’s
promise in 1955 to settle the Germany question by free elections under
supervision of the U.N.

9. Prolong the conferences to ban atomic tests because the U.S. has agreed to



suspend tests as long as negotiations are in progress.

10. Allow all Soviet satellites individual representation in the U.N.

11. Promote the U.N. as the only hope for mankind. If its charter is
rewritten, demand that it be set up as a one-world government with its own
independent armed forces. [Note: There are still American intellectuals, and
elected members of Congress, who dream of an eventual one world government
and who view the U.N., founded by communists such as Alger Hiss, the first
secretary-general, as the instrument to bring this about. World government
was also the dream of Adolf Hitler and J.V. Stalin. World government was the
dream of Osama bin Laden and the 9/11 hijackers.]

12. Resist any attempt to outlaw the Communist Party. [Note: While the idea
of banning any political party runs contrary to notions of American freedom
and liberty, notions that are the exact opposite of those held by the left-
wing communists themselves, nevertheless these goals sought to undermine the
constitutional obligation of Congress to investigate subversion. The
weakening of our government’s ability to conduct such investigations led to
the attack of 9/11.]

13. Do away with loyalty oaths. [Note: It is entirely proper and appropriate
for our government to expect employees, paid by the American taxpayer, to
take an oath of loyalty.]

14. Continue giving Russia access to the U.S. Patent Office.

15. Capture one or both of the political parties in the U.S. [Note: In his
book, “Reagan’s War,” Peter Schweizer demonstrates the astonishing degree to
which communists and communist sympathizers have penetrated the Democratic
Party. In his book, Schweizer writes about the presidential election of
1979.]

16. Use technical decisions of the courts to weaken basic American
institutions, by claiming their activities violate civil rights. [Note: This
strategy goes back to the founding of the American Civil Liberties Union by
Fabian Socialists Roger Baldwin and John Dewey and Communists William Z.
Foster and Elizabeth Gurley Flynn among others.]

17. Get control of the schools. Use them as transmission belts for Socialism
and current Communist propaganda. Soften the curriculum. Get control of
teachers associations. Put the party line in textbooks.

18. Gain control of all student newspapers.

19. Use student riots to foment public protests against programs or
organizations that are under Communist attack. [Note:The success of these
goals, from a communist perspective, is obvious. Is there any doubt this is
so?]

20. Infiltrate the press. Get control of book review assignments, editorial
writing, policy-making positions.



21. Gain control of key positions in radio, TV & motion pictures.

22. Continue discrediting American culture by degrading all form of artistic
expression. An American Communist cell was told to “eliminate all good
sculpture from parks and buildings,” substituting shapeless, awkward and
meaningless forms.

23. Control art critics and directors of art museums. “Our plan is to promote
ugliness, repulsive, meaningless art.”

24. Eliminate all laws governing obscenity by calling them “censorship” and a
violation of free speech and free press.

25. Break down cultural standards of morality by promoting pornography and
obscenity in books, magazines, motion pictures, radio and TV. [Note: This is
the Gramscian agenda of the “long march through the institutions” spelled out
explicitly: gradual takeover of the “means of communication” and then using
those vehicles to debauch the culture and weaken the will of the individual
to resist.]

26. Present homosexuality, degeneracy and promiscuity as “normal, natural and
healthy.” [Note: Today those few who still have the courage to advocate
public morality are denounced and viciously attacked. Most Americans are
entirely unwitting regarding the motives behind this agenda.]

27. Infiltrate the churches and replace revealed religion with “social”
religion. Discredit the Bible and emphasize the need for intellectual
maturity, which does not need a “religious crutch.” [Note: This has been
largely accomplished through the communist infiltration of the National
Council of Churches, Conservative and Reform Judaism, and the Catholic
seminaries.]

28. Eliminate prayer or any phase of religious expression in the schools on
the grounds that it violates the principle of “separation of church and
state”

29. Discredit the American Constitution by calling it inadequate, old
fashioned, out of step with modern needs, a hindrance to cooperation between
nations on a worldwide basis.

30. Discredit the American founding fathers. Present them as selfish
aristocrats who had no concern for the “common man.”

31. Belittle all forms of American culture and discourage the teaching of
American history on the ground that it was only a minor part of “the big
picture.” Give more emphasis to Russian history since the Communists took
over. [Note: Obliterating the American past, with its antecedents in
principles of freedom, liberty and private ownership is a major goal of the
communists then and now.]

32. Support any socialist movement to give centralized control over any part
of the culture – education, social agencies, welfare programs, mental health
clinics, etc.



33. Eliminate all laws or procedures which interfere with the operation of
the Communist apparatus.

34. Eliminate the House Committee on Un-American Activities.

35. Discredit and eventually dismantle the FBI.

36. Infiltrate and gain control of more unions.

37. Infiltrate and gain control of big business. (Read corporate monopolies)

38. Transfer some of the powers of arrest from the police to social agencies.
Treat all behavioral problems as psychiatric disorders which no one but
psychiatrists can understand or treat. [Note: The Soviets used to send
“social misfits” and those deemed politically incorrect to massive mental
institutions called gulags. The Red Chinese call them lao gai. Hitler called
them concentration camps.]

39. Dominate the psychiatric profession and use mental health laws as a means
of gaining coercive control over those who oppose communist goals. [Note:
Psychiatry remains a bulwark of the communist agenda of fostering self-
criticism and docility.]

40. Discredit the family as an institution. Encourage promiscuity and easy
divorce. [Note: Done! The sovereign family is the single most powerful
obstacle to authoritarian control.]

41. Emphasize the need to raise children away from the negative influence of
parents. Attribute prejudices, mental blocks and retarding of children to
suppressive influence of parents. [Note: Outcome-based education, values
clarification or whatever they’re calling it this year.]

42. Create the impression that violence and insurrection are legitimate
aspects of the American tradition; that students and special interest groups
should rise up and make a “united force” to solve economic, political or
social problems. [Note: This describes the dialectical fostering of group
consciousness and conflict, which furthers the interests of
authoritarianism.]

43. Overthrow all colonial governments before native populations are ready
for self-government.

44. Internationalize the Panama Canal.

45. Repeal the Connally Reservation so the U.S. cannot prevent the World
Court from seizing jurisdiction over domestic problems. Give the World Court
jurisdiction over domestic problems. Give the World Court jurisdiction over
nations and individuals alike.

Agenda: Grinding America Down



Dr. David Martin: We Are Allowing
Human Organisms To Become Bioweapon
Factories – Video and Text

Transcription of the interview

Stew Peters: So we’re now up to our fourth COVID shot here in the United
States. And Anthony Fauci is talking about possibly doing another round of
lockdowns too. Hell, I mean, that might happen because half of this country
are sheep, and will fall for anything, it seems.

Well, Dr. David Martin recently warned that the ultimate long-term purpose of
all of this will be exposing humanity to constant forcible gene editing, via
mRNA vaccines and who knows what else. Dr. Martin will be joining me I’m very
excited because he also will be speaking at the April let’s go Brandon rally,
but he joins us now. And I’m excited about that, as well. Thank you for
coming. So that’s what this is replacing God’s likeness, essentially, as we
worship the mRNA masters.

Dr. David Martin: You know, it’s fascinating. And just the last couple of
weeks, I have gone on record for quite some time now, Stew, saying that this
entire exercise was about transcribing a computer-synthesized model into the
human genome. And in the last month, we’ve seen mainstream science come back
with a giant revelation that it turns out that this shot persists in the
human body for an indeterminate period of time. The most recent data shows
that at least surviving up to eight weeks in the lymph system, where it
continually produces the spike protein. We see evidence coming from municipal
waste systems that allegedly even though we’re all allegedly getting better,
and the pandemic is starting to normalize, apparently spike protein is
showing up in our waste streams at alarmingly high rates. Stew, the reason is
because as I’ve said all along, when you inject the body with instructions to
make A chimeric model of a synthetic spike protein, where you have never done
testing on that gene therapy, it turns out that you don’t know what you might
be manufacturing, and how long each individual who gets the injection might
be manufacturing these pathogens. And not surprisingly, we were told about
this years before this injection started. This is a pandemic of the bio
weaponization of the human organism. This is not public health. And Anthony
Fauci is the architect of this genocide.
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Stew Peters: You have read so many different quotes and given so many
examples using the criminals’ own words as they have forecasted exactly what
was coming and this dates all the way back. I mean, everybody I talked to
that has relevant resources can trace this first, it was back to 2015. Then
it was 2005. And now even before that, is it possible,…

Dr. David Martin: Yeah, all the way to 1990.

Stew Peters: 1990? I mean, now. Is this, is it possible? Why? What are some
other reasons that this could be showing up in our water?

Dr. David Martin: Well, listen, the reason is really simple. We are now
obsessing about the fact that every way to Sunday, what is being done is the
human organism is now being modified, and it is being modified to perpetually
produce a toxic protein known and scheduled to harm humanity. And when I say
known and scheduled to harm humanity, why don’t we go ahead and make sure I
clarify the reference because apparently, people don’t understand what it is.
Under 7 CFR Part 331, under 9 CFR Part 121, and on 42 CFR Part 73, we have
what’s called the Federal Select Agent Toxin List. Stew, this is not my list.
This is not Dave’s allegation. This is the Code of Federal Regulations where
we put very specific toxins on a schedule and say these things are known to
harm humans. They are known to be damaging, and they are subject to the
biological and chemical weapons treaties and laws that we have enforced here
in the United States. And why don’t we read it directly from the schedule
because why would I need to make up for the criminals’ acts are even more
egregious? Any SARS CoV or SARS CoV2 chimeric virus resulting from any
deliberate manipulation of SARS CoV2 to incorporate nucleic acids coding for
SARS CoV virulence factors. Stew, they actually say that doing the thing
they’re doing is illegal.

Stew Peters: Hold on, read that again.

Dr. David Martin: Right. Sars CoV and SARS CoV2 chimeric viruses resulting
from any deliberate manipulation of SARS COv2 to incorporate nucleic acids
coding for SARS Cov2 virulence factors. That’s actually in three sections of
the Code of Federal Regulations subject to the biologic and toxin agent
program, defined under 18 US Code section 178, as a biological agent
subjected to 18 US Code section 175 prohibition of biological weapons.
Literally, the statute says what they’re doing is a felony punishable by 99
years in prison, and up to $100 million per count.

Stew Peters: If you didn’t think that that was going to happen. And if you
didn’t think that justice was going to prevail, and if you didn’t think that
we were going to win, then you wouldn’t be fighting as hard as you are,
you’re fighting because there really was a purpose and you see a way to win,
we’re going to win, aren’t we?

Dr. David Martin: That’s exactly right. And, and so it’s important when,
when, when, still, you know, I’m a broken record on stuff like this. The fact
of the matter is, the criminals’ own statements are so egregious, that we
don’t even have to make up a conspiracy because they did it and they
published it. So in violation of criminal conspiracy and racketeering laws,



they’re the ones that actually admitted to it and let’s go to the 20 F
filing. For those of you not familiar with a 20 F filing, when a foreign
company files with the United States Securities Exchange Commission, one of
their filings is called a 20 F filing, and Biotech, the mRNA injection
manufacturer for Pfizer makes the following statement in their 20 F filing.
So let’s just, let’s just set up at the gate. This is them speaking. This is
not David Martin. This is them speaking, I’m reading straight from their 20 F
filing.

To our knowledge. There is no current precedent for an mRNA-based
immunotherapy, such as the type we are developing, being approved for
sale by the FDA, the European Commission or any other regulatory agency
elsewhere in the world. Although we expect to submit BLAs (which is the
biologics license for mRNA-based product candidates in the United States
and in the European Union) mRNA therapies have been classified as Gene
Therapy Medicinal Products. Other jurisdictions may consider our mRNA-
based product candidates to be new drugs, but not biologics or gene
therapy, or medicinal products and require different marketing
applications. Securing regulatory approval requires submission of
extensive preclinical and clinical data and supporting information the
various regulatory authorities for each therapeutic indication to
establish the product’s candidate safety and efficacy.”

Listen, I read it straight out of their filing. When I say that this is not a
public health vaccine, but this is a computer generated synthetic chimeric
alternative to the virulence factor of SARS co V, which is exactly, exactly
what it is. This is actually not Dave’s theory. This is the reality that says
we are being subjected to a perpetual addiction to a known pathogen and toxic
agent. And the reason why Anthony Fauci is now advocating for the next round
of boosters to be followed by the next round of boosters, is until we
actually achieve the stated goal, which is a 15% population reduction, which
I don’t know if you do the math quick in your head, but that’s about 800
million people dead. Until we get there. We will be recommending this
injection to harm, maim, kill, murder, and sterilize humanity.

Stew Peters: To murder people. To murder people to prevent them from
procreating. To alter their image of God their God given DNA and to make them
worship a new master.

Dr. David Martin: Well, and the fact of the matter is, it’s their words, not
mine. They’re the ones that said it. And by the way, it’s important to
realize that that wonderful thing about SARS cov 2 chimeric viruses that I
read from the Code of Federal Regulations,
that little thing called the Federal select agent program, that little thing
called the Department of Health and Human Services and USDA agents and toxins
program, that thing that I read, mysteriously had SARS co2 fragments listed
as scheduled pathogens in April of 2020. Stew, do remember in February of
2020 we allegedly had a novel pathogen that we didn’t know anything about?
Remember, we just invented the thing. And we started filing patents for
injections for the thing before we actually knew anything about it. So those
wonderful days back in our prescience years where we could anticipate a
pathogens emergence before it actually happened, and then build operation



warp speed in September before the first accorded evidence of the disease in
December of that year, all of the wonderful things that we have unfolding
around us. Somehow or another in April of 2020, we had the ability to know
that there was going to be SARS Cov2 virulence factors added to a schedule of
toxins before we even had a Moderna or Pfizer shot, except we had already
transferred those things in November of 2019, under a material transfer
agreement to make sure that we had an injection for a pathogen before we had
an outbreak of said pathogen.

This is just clear evidence of the fact that this entire campaign of terror,
which is what we need to be calling it, this is domestic terrorism. And this
is international terrorism. This is bioterrorism writ large. And those acts
were willfully and Premeditatedly perpetrated on the population. And to date
the population has had not one, not Ron DeSantis, nobody in Florida, no
attorney general, no governor, not a single person who has been willing to
take on the crime. Not one.

Stew Peters: Disgraceful. It’s completely disgraceful. These are not side
effects. These are intended consequences. (Dr. Martin: That’s correct.) These
are not experimental injections, stop calling them that. This is not an
experiment. This is a well-thought-out meticulous plan to commit murder. on a
large scale. This is intentionally designed. This was chimerically engineered
by people who knew exactly what they were putting into these injections
delivered with this mRNA technology. They know exactly what they’re doing.
These are not experimental, the clinical trial data, they didn’t need that
they didn’t need it. Why? Because they knew what that was what was going to
happen. They knew what they were going to do. And the reason there’s no
threshold for death, the reason why it’s not alarming to anybody that only
one percent has reported to VARS and 25,000 people are dead, the reason why
nobody’s talking about it is because they know that and they have not
achieved their goal yet! That’s minuscule in comparison to where they want to
take us.

Dr. David Martin: That is exactly right. And what we already know is that if
we look at the pseudouridine addition to the mRNA that was put into this
injection, if we look at all of the data that we know is now part of the code
that went into the mRNA shot, we know that these things were done with the
intention of making them a permanent resident in the organic system. And by
the way, when you hear B A 2 variant, which is now the latest campaign of
terror, recognize something very clearly. This new variant is not an
alteration of a natural mutation of any viral model.

This is what’s happening. When we have human beings turning into perpetual
spike protein manufacturing facilities, we will have variant upon variant
upon variant and these are going to be coming from injected people who are
allegedly coming down with COVID. These are not diseases born of a natural
virus. These are premeditated acts of engineered pathogenicity, where we are
now allowing the human organism to become a bioweapons factory itself.

Stew Peters: Wow. Somebody is going to hear this or you wouldn’t be putting
this all together. Somebody is going to take this. A court is going to hear
this, these people will be indicted, tried, and hopefully fried.



Dr. David Martin: Well, and still, you know, we filed in Utah. We filed the
federal case in Utah on March the third. It is the first federal case where
we’re taking on the root of this definitional question around the difference
between a gene therapy and a vaccination. We filed in Utah because we wanted
to in addition to the claims that we laid out in that case, we wanted to see
the federal government trying to defend itself because it turns out in Utah,
their defense is going to be an affirmative admission of felonies in the
state of Utah.

Stew Peters: Criminal consequences.

Dr. David Martin: Criminal consequences for their response.

Stew Peters: Good. I can’t get over what you just said. I mean the reality of
that turning the human body into a bioweapons lab, a bioweapon manufacturing
facility.

Dr. David Martin: That’s correct.

Stew Peters: It’s just the most eye-popping most truthful, cutting language
that you can possibly use. If that doesn’t wake people up, Dr. Martin I don’t
know what will.

I’m looking forward to actually seeing you in person. That’s coming up on
April 1. Get your tickets by the way at let’s go Brandon rally.org Let’s go
Brandon rally.org That’s April 1 and second and third and Brandon Florida the
weather’s gonna be beautiful. All sorts of patriots out there truth-seeking.
Jesus loving God-fearing inspired people who are unafraid will be there. And
I can’t wait to put my arms around you and give you a big old hug. Dr.
Martin, thank you so much for being here.

Dr. David Martin: I’m looking forward to it. We have Anthony Fauci said we’re
never gonna shake hands anymore. I’m into hugs. Let’s make that happen.

Stew Peters: I’m in! See you then. Dr. David Martin, thank you. God bless.

Dr. David Martin: You got it, take care.

Is the War in Ukraine Part of the
Great Collapse before the Great Reset?
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This is an excellent lecture about Russia and Ukraine from a Bible believer’s
perspective. The speaker is Dr. Peter Hammond, a missionary who has pioneered
evangelistic outreaches in the war zones of Mozambique, Angola, and Sudan.

Is the War in Ukraine Part of the Great Collapse before the Great Reset from
Frontline Fellowship on Vimeo.

Below is a PowerPoint of the lecture. Just click on the down arrow in the
left-hand bottom corner to see the entire presentation. If you don’t see the
PowerPoint when you read this message, please wait a few more seconds and it
will load.

https://vimeo.com/684655732
https://vimeo.com/frontlinefellowship
https://vimeo.com
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Chuck Baldwin on Romans Chapter 13

Police in the UK clash with demonstrators protesting the Covid lockdowns

Forward by the webmaster:

What’s happening today in Canada, Australia and New Zealand is utter tyranny
in the name of medical safety! It’s really part of the Jesuit’s plan to bring
about a new world order of the elite. The only reason why the USA has not
fallen totally under leftist tyranny so far is because of the US.
Constitution and the fact that American citizens still have Second Amendment
rights.

“We have not government armed with power capable of contending with
human passions unbridled by morality and religion. Our Constitution
was made only for a moral and religious people. It is wholly
inadequate to the government of any other.” —U.S. President John
Adams

“It is tragic that most Bible-believing Christians today are
misguided concerning Biblical submission to government. God never
intended for Christians to blindly yield to government tyranny,
blatant abusive of power and treason against it’s own citizens.
What ever happened to the Bill of Rights?” – From Should Christians
Obey Criminal Government? By David J. Stewart

Article by Chuck Baldwin of Liberty Fellowship

Published: Friday, August 10, 2007

It seems that every time someone such as myself attempts to encourage our
Christian brothers and sisters to resist an unconstitutional or otherwise
reprehensible government policy, we hear the retort, “What about Romans
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Chapter 13? We Christians must submit to government. Any government. Read
your Bible, and leave me alone.” Or words to that effect.

No doubt, some who use this argument are sincere. They are only repeating
what they have heard their pastor and other religious leaders say. On the
other hand, let’s be honest enough to admit that some who use this argument
are just plain lazy, apathetic, and indifferent. And Romans 13 is their
escape from responsibility. I suspect this is the much larger group, by the
way.

Nevertheless, for the benefit of those who are sincere (but obviously
misinformed), let’s briefly examine Romans Chapter 13. I quote Romans Chapter
13, verses 1 through 7, from the Authorized King James text:

“Let every soul be subject unto the higher powers. For there is no power but
of God: the powers that be are ordained of God. Whosoever therefore resisteth
the power, resisteth the ordinance of God: and they that resist shall receive
to themselves damnation. For rulers are not a terror to good works, but to
the evil. Wilt thou then not be afraid of the power? do that which is good,
and thou shalt have praise of the same: For he is the minister of God to thee
for good. But if thou do that which is evil, be afraid; for he beareth not
the sword in vain: for he is the minister of God, a revenger to execute wrath
upon him that doeth evil. Wherefore ye must needs be subject, not only for
wrath, but also for conscience sake. For this cause pay ye tribute also: for
they are God’s ministers, attending continually upon this very thing. Render
therefore to all their dues: tribute to whom tribute is due; custom to whom
custom; fear to whom fear; honor to whom honor.”

Do our Christian friends who use these verses to teach that we should not
oppose President Bush or any other political leader really believe that civil
magistrates have unlimited authority to do anything they want without
opposition? I doubt whether they truly believe that.

For example, what if our President decided to resurrect the old monarchal
custom of Jus Primae Noctis (Law of First Night)? That was the old medieval
custom when the king claimed the right to sleep with a subject’s bride on the
first night of their marriage. Would our sincere Christian brethren
sheepishly say, “Romans Chapter 13 says we must submit to the government”? I
think not. And would any of us respect any man who would submit to such a
law?

So, there are limits to authority. A father has authority in his home, but
does this give him power to abuse his wife and children? Of course not. An
employer has authority on the job, but does this give him power to control
the private lives of his employees? No. A pastor has overseer authority in
the church, but does this give him power to tell employers in his church how
to run their businesses? Of course not. All human authority is limited in
nature. No man has unlimited authority over the lives of other men. (Lordship
and Sovereignty is the exclusive domain of Jesus Christ.)

By the same token, a civil magistrate has authority in civil matters, but his



authority is limited and defined. Observe that Romans Chapter 13 clearly
limits the authority of civil government by strictly defining its purpose:
“For rulers are not a terror to good works, but to the evil . . . For he is
the minister of God to thee for good . . . for he is the minister of God, a
revenger to execute wrath upon him that doeth evil.”

Notice that civil government must not be a “terror to good works.” It has no
power or authority to terrorize good works or good people. God never gave it
that authority. And any government that oversteps that divine boundary has no
divine authority or protection.

Civil government is a “minister of God to thee for good.” It is a not a
minister of God for evil. Civil magistrates have a divine duty to “execute
wrath upon him that doeth evil.” They have no authority to execute wrath upon
him that doeth good. None. Zilch. Zero. And anyone who says they do is lying.
So, even in the midst of telling Christians to submit to civil authority,
Romans Chapter 13 limits the power and reach of civil authority.

Did Moses violate God’s principle of submission to authority when he killed
the Egyptian taskmaster in defense of his fellow Hebrew? Did Elijah violate
God’s principle of submission to authority when he openly challenged Ahab and
Jezebel? Did David violate God’s principle of submission to authority when he
refused to surrender to Saul’s troops? Did Daniel violate God’s principle of
submission to authority when he disobeyed the king’s law to not pray audibly
to God? Did the three Hebrew children violate God’s principle of submission
to authority when they refused to bow to the image of the state? Did John the
Baptist violate God’s principle of submission to authority when he publicly
scolded King Herod for his infidelity? Did Simon Peter and the other Apostles
violate God’s principle of submission to authority when they refused to stop
preaching on the streets of Jerusalem? Did Paul violate God’s principle of
submission to authority when he refused to obey those authorities who
demanded that he abandon his missionary work? In fact, Paul spent almost as
much time in jail as he did out of jail.

Remember that every apostle of Christ (except John) was killed by hostile
civil authorities opposed to their endeavors. Christians throughout church
history were imprisoned, tortured, or killed by civil authorities of all
stripes for refusing to submit to their various laws and prohibitions. Did
all of these Christian martyrs violate God’s principle of submission to
authority?

So, even the great prophets, apostles, and writers of the Bible (including
the writer of Romans Chapter 13) understood that human authority–even civil
authority–is limited.

Plus, Paul makes it clear that our submission to civil authority must be
predicated on more than fear of governmental retaliation. Notice, he said,
“Wherefore ye must needs be subject, not only for wrath, but also for
conscience sake.” Meaning, our obedience to civil authority is more than just
“because they said so.” It is also a matter of conscience. This means we must
think and reason for ourselves regarding the justness and rightness of our
government’s laws. Obedience is not automatic or robotic. It is a result of



both rational deliberation and moral approbation.

Therefore, there are times when civil authority may need to be resisted.
Either governmental abuse of power or the violation of conscience (or both)
could precipitate civil disobedience. Of course, how and when we decide to
resist civil authority is an entirely separate issue. And I will reserve that
discussion for another time.

Beyond that, we in the United States of America do not live under a monarchy.
We have no king. There is no single governing official in this country.
America’s “supreme Law” does not rest with any man or any group of men.
America’s “supreme Law” does not rest with the President, the Congress, or
even the Supreme Court. In America, the U.S. Constitution is the “supreme Law
of the Land.” Under our laws, every governing official publicly promises to
submit to the Constitution of the United States. Do readers understand the
significance of this distinction? I hope so.

This means that in America the “higher powers” are not the men who occupy
elected office, they are the tenets and principles set forth in the U.S.
Constitution. Under our laws and form of government, it is the duty of every
citizen, including our elected officials, to obey the U.S. Constitution.
Therefore, this is how Romans Chapter 13 reads to Americans:

“Let every soul be subject unto the [U.S. Constitution.] For there is no
[Constitution] but of God: the [Constitution] that be [is] ordained of God.
Whosoever therefore resisteth the [Constitution], resisteth the ordinance of
God: and they that resist shall receive to themselves damnation. For [the
Constitution is] not a terror to good works, but to the evil. Wilt thou then
not be afraid of the [Constitution]? do that which is good, and thou shalt
have praise of the same: For [the Constitution] is the minister of God to
thee for good. But if thou do that which is evil, be afraid; for [the
Constitution] beareth not the sword in vain: for [the Constitution] is the
minister of God, a revenger to execute wrath upon him that doeth evil.
Wherefore ye must needs be subject, not only for wrath, but also for
conscience sake. For this cause pay ye tribute also: for [the Constitution
is] God’s minister, attending continually upon this very thing. Render
therefore to all their dues: tribute to whom tribute is due; custom to whom
custom; fear to whom fear; honor to whom honor.”

Dear Christian friend, the above is exactly the proper understanding of our
responsibility to civil authority in these United States, as per the teaching
of Romans Chapter 13.

Furthermore, Christians, above all people, should desire that their elected
representatives submit to the Constitution, because it is constitutional
government that has done more to protect Christian liberty than any governing
document ever devised by man. As I have noted before in this column (See:
http://www.chuckbaldwinlive.com/c2005/cbarchive_20050630.html ), Biblical
principles form the foundation of all three of America’s founding documents:
The Declaration of Independence, The U.S. Constitution, and The Bill of
Rights.



As a result, Christians in America (for the most part) have not had to face
the painful decision to “obey God rather than men” and defy their civil
authorities.

The problem in America today is that we have allowed our political leaders to
violate their oaths of office and to ignore, and blatantly disobey, the
“supreme Law of the Land,” the U.S. Constitution. Therefore, if we truly
believe Romans Chapter 13, we will insist and demand that our civil
magistrates submit to the U.S. Constitution.

Now, how many of us Christians are going to truly obey Romans Chapter 13?
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